


 

2 
National Grid are committed to protecting your personal information. For more information on how we collect, use and protect your information please 
view our privacy policy by visiting   

an automated reference number will be sent to you upon receipt of your submission. Once the 
extended deadline has passed the link above will be inactive to make a representation.  
 
Summary of the Project 

 
National Grid is proposing to upgrade and reinforce the electricity transmission system in Yorkshire. 
This reinforcement is needed to improve the transfer of clean energy across the country. It will 
support the Government’s commitment to quadruple the UK’s offshore wind capacity by 2030. It will 
also support growth in this source of green energy in Scotland and the north-east of England by 
providing the capability to efficiently manage substantially increased power flows in Great Britain and 
increased energy demand, which the Climate Change Committee predicts will double by 2050.  
 
The Project will comprise of a new substation at Overton (“Overton Substation”), cable sealing end 
compounds (“CSECs”) and new overhead lines connecting into Overton substation (including a 
2.8km 400kV overhead line and two 275kV overhead lines 1.5 - 2.1km in length). Also included in the 
Project is removal of existing 275kV overhead line, realignment and refurbishments of existing 
overhead line within the areas of North West of York, Poppleton, Tadcaster and Monk Fryston. Two 
new CSECs are proposed at Tadcaster, along with a new substation at Monk Fryston, and 
realignment of 275kV and 400kV overhead lines in this location. The Proposed Development will also 
include other associated works at the existing Osbaldwick Substation. 
 
The Project is sited within Yorkshire, routed from the most northerly components of the Project 
located approximately 1.5km north-east of the village of Shipton-by-Beningbrough and approximately 
10km north-west of York city centre, to the most southerly components at Monk Fryston Substation, 
located to the east of the A1 and immediately south of the A63. The Project would also be routed via 
the Tadcaster area, located approximately 3km south-west of Tadcaster and to the north-east of the 
A64/A659 junction, where new components of infrastructure would also be proposed. 
 
Location map 
 
A copy of the overall location plan showing where the proposed development is sited is enclosed with 
this letter.  
 
Environmental Impact Assessment 
 
The Project is an "EIA development" for the purposes of the Infrastructure Planning (Environmental 
Impact Assessment) Regulations 2017. This means that the proposed works constitute development 
for which an Environmental Impact Assessment is required. National Grid's application for a DCO is 
therefore accompanied by an Environmental Statement. 
 
Copies of application documents 
 
A copy of the application form and its accompanying documents and plans, including the 
Environmental Statement, is available for inspection electronically free of charge from 05 January 
2023 to 16 February 2023, at the following locations and times set out below: 
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• Section 56 Notice 

• Overall Location Plan 

• Hard Copy of Registration and Relevant Representation Form and Customer Privacy Notice 

 




